
Term 2, Week  8  15th June 2016 

Quality education in a caring environment 

Principal’s Report 
MAKE ONLINE PAYMENTS Accessible now - parents 
are now able to make online payments to the school for 
amounts owing for students, via a secure payment page 
hosted by Westpac. Payments can be made using either a 
Visa or MasterCard credit or debit card. The payment page 
is accessed from the front page of the schools website by 
selecting $ Make a payment. Items that can be paid 
include voluntary school contributions, subject 
contributions, excursions, sales to students .There is also a 
category called ‘Other’ which covers items not covered in 
the previous headings. ‘Other’ can be used to make a 
complete payment of a school invoice. Please remember to 
include a payment description if utilising the online payment 
option.  

Reporting  
Reports are due to go home next Friday 24th June. They give 
a snapshot of the educational progress that your child has 
made over the past semester, as well as their social 
development and commitment to learning. Teachers assess 
students at Hay Public School against state wide standards 
and use a rigorous assessment process in order to do so.  
In addition to written reports we encourage parents and 
caregivers to attend scheduled parent / teacher meetings. 
This is a worthwhile opportunity where parents and 
teachers can share important information about their child’s 
talents, strengths, interests and needs. All parents are 
encouraged to attend these meetings and be involved in 
your child’s learning, as it is important to maintain strong 
communication lines between home and school. Parents / 
Teacher meetings are scheduled for Week 10. If you are 

unable to attend on the given day, please ring the school to 
make alternative arrangements.  

Supporting Children’s Friendship Skills 
 Parents, carers and school staff have important roles to 
play in helping children develop positive friendships. Adults 
can set examples for children to follow through the ways 
they manage relationships. They can teach children helpful 
social skills and talk through friendship issues to help with 
solving problems. As they learn how to manage social 
situations, having opportunities to talk about friendships 
with parents and staff helps children feel supported and 
develops communication skills.  

Farewell 
This week we farewell Mrs Felicity Maynard from our 
school. Mrs Maynard has been instrumental in implementing 
the Kitchen Garden program, providing a pleasurable food 
education that has taught our students to grow fresh 
seasonal produce and use it to prepare nutritious, delicious 
food. Mrs Maynard has ensured our students have learnt 
skills and positive food habits through fun, hands on 
learning. They are now equipped to make healthier food 
choices now and for life. Thank you Felicity for your 
dedication and enthusiasm in the Kitchen Garden and for 
the wonderful experiences you have given our children. We 
wish you all the very best in your future endeavours. 

 

The only way to have a friend is to be one. 

Suzanne Murphy 

Relieving Principal 

“Flourish to the end” 

Hay Public School 
Phone  02 6993 1270 
Fax   02 6993 1779 

15th June 2016 

Term 2, Week 8 

Hay Happenings 
Email—hay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web Site www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

K-6 
Assembly 
17th June 

12pm 
School Hall 

All Welcome 

SCHOOL 
RULES 

I can do my 
best. 

I can respect 
all people. 

I can respect 
all property. 

I can be in the 
right place. 

Farewell Mrs Maynard! 
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KW  Bellajean Giddins 

K/1Z  Emery Sciffer 

1/2B  Josh Gardiner 

2/3S  Manaia Clune 

3/4R  Nikita Lauer 

4/5H  Caroline Hussain 

5/6CC  Daniel Hagley 

5/6P  Velettah Kennedy 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

‘Congratulations to all our Star Students’ 

School Rule Awards 

I can do my best– Asha Maree Giddins 

I can be in the right place– Poppy Barnes 

I can respect all people– Nadin Gleeson 

I can respect all property– Sarah Towler 

 
Once again Hay Public School will implement an extended 
Kindergarten transition program in 2016 called Ready, Set, 
Kinder. Children will access a variety of opportunities which will 
enhance their developing skills and prepare them for school life 
at Hay Public School in 2017. 

All students entering Kindergarten at Hay Public School in 2017 
are invited to participate in our ‘Ready, Set, Kinder!’ education 
program each Wednesday from 9:15 am to 3:00 pm in Terms 3 
and 4 to undertake learning and familiarisation activities and to 
experience aspects of school life. This is an opportunity for 
them to explore and play in a new learning environment and will 
assist in helping them feel happy, safe and secure. 

All children who are eligible to commence school in 2017 and 
are planning on enrolling at Hay Public School will have access 
to this program.  

To reserve a place in the Ready, Set, Kinder! Program please 
contact the office at Hay Public School on (02) 6993 1270  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Sports News 
Mortimer Shield- Leaguetag 
Our girls’ Leaguetag team travelled to Wagga yesterday 
to participate in the Mortimer Shield finals at Parramore 
Park. Thanks to Mrs Shea for managing our team and to 
parents who provided transport. Many thanks to Penny 
Nisbet for coaching the girls at school during the past 
month, or more. 
Regional Cross Country 
Good luck to Lachlan Clark, Ben Clark, Jack Headon and 
Kirby Pingiaro who will compete in the Riverina Cross 
Country Championships at Gundagai tomorrow. Thanks 
to Mrs Houston who has been training our athletes 
during recess and lunch times. 
Boys’ Soccer Knockout 
Our boys’ soccer team will travel to Deniliquin next 
Thursday 23rd June to play Deni South at Rotary Park 
(10.30am). Cars will leave the school at 8.30am. The 
team will be supervised by Mrs Pearson. 
The team is:- 
Rhys Lees   Tom Christensen 
Adrian Pascoe   Liam Hayward 
Lachlan Clark   Joseph O’Keeffe 
Isaac Gardiner   Finn Cullenward 
Nicholas Hayes   Jack Headon 
Daniel Stewart   Luke Nevinson 
Lane Griffiths 
2 Hay FM 
Thanks to Emma Johnston and Katie Howard for 
presenting our sports report on 2 Hay FM last Friday. 
Stage 2 Sport 
Stage 2 Sport will focus on Rugby League and Leaguetag. 
Stage 3 Sport Rotations 
Parental help is needed to run athletics rotations (high 
jump, long jump, discus and shot put) for Stage 3 
children on Friday, commencing at 2.00pm. 

HPS Girl’s Leaguetag Team 
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Coming Events/ Sporting Dates 

16th June Regional Cross Country– Gundagai 

23rd June Boys’ Soccer– Deniliquin 

24th June NAIDOC Day & DiscoNAIDOC Day & Disco 

  Reports Home 

27th June Parent Teacher Interviews begin 

1st July  End Term 2 

Term 3 

18th July Staff return for Term 3 

19th July Students return for Term 3 
22nd July  NSWPSSA Cross Country-Eastern  
  Creek 
29th July Hay Public School Athletics Carnival  
  and Jelly Bean Cup 

EDUCATION WEEK Monday1st Aug to Fri 5th Aug 

2nd Aug UNSW English 

3rd Aug Teddy Bear’s Picnic  

19th Aug District Athletics 

2nd Sept Regional Athletics 

FREE HOMEWORK CLUB 
When: Tuesdays, –3:15 to 4:30pm 

Where: Hay Public School Library 

Tutors: Mrs Ruth Headon & Mrs Anna Lilburne 

WAITING LIST ONLY, ALL POSITIONS TAKEN . 

< 

Expression of Interest– School Council 
A vacancy exists for a parent representaƟve on Hay 
Public School's Council. 
If you are interested in becoming an acƟve member in 
your child's educaƟon, this posiƟon may be suitable for 
you. 
School Council is made up of parents, community 
members and staff and is a decision making body within 
the school. RepresentaƟves review policy and 
procedure, the budget and have an acƟve input into the 
future direcƟons of the school. 
If you are interested, please complete the following 
details and return to the front office by Friday, 17th 
June. 
Name:_______________________________________ 
 

BOOKCLUB ISSUE 4 

ORDERS DUE BY: 

WEDNESDAY 15TH JUNE, 2016 

FREE RUGBY CLINIC FOR ALL PRIMA-
RY SCHOOL AGED CHILDREN. 

All interested primary school aged children a 
re invited to a 

FREE RUGBY CLINIC 
on Thursday 30th June 2016 from 3.30 to 4.30pm 

at Hay Public School Oval. 
Seth Stoltenberg the Rugby Development Officer 
for Southern Inland will be running the session.  
Participants will be taught fun skills that can be 

used in all sports. 
Please contact/text Sarah Houston on 0409 

566714 to reserve a spot. 

Sunday Morning Junior Tennis Activities. 

Resumes on Sunday 19th June (this Sunday) 

10am Session: Students Kindergarten to Year 3, 
in various groups from Red Ball & Mini Nets 

11am session: Year 3 to High School Students 

In various groups—from Green Ball 

Enquires to Tony 0419 571292 
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HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEENHAY PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEENHAY PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEEN 

Canteen List  

available  

on website 

 

 

 

 

 FREE  SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC  

AT COMMUNITY HEALTH 
PH: 1800 450 046 

Canteen Birthday Cup Cake 
Orders $25.00 

Hay Public School  

Payment Coupon 
General Contribution Fee  $30.00 

Subject Fee    $25.00 

Performances  

Life Education (6th-8th June)  $10.00 

Cyber Wiser (16th August)    $5.00 

TOTAL PAYMENT PER CHILD PER YEAR $70.00 

 

 

Kindergarten Excursion  $40.00 

Stage 1 Excursion   $40.00 

Stage 2- Billabong Ranch   $235.00 

Stage 3 -Bendigo/Ballarat  $300.00 

 

Name:_________________________$___________ 

Name:_________________________$___________ 

Total Payment   $_______________ 

Payment to yellow box in front office 
or by Parents Online Payments on website 

 

******NEW PAYMENT DETAILS******* 
PARENTS ONLINE PAYMENTS 

DIRECT CREDIT ACCEPTED UNTIL SEPTEMBER 
PLEASE VISIT THE WEBSITE AND FOLLOW THE 

PROMPTS FOR NEW PAYMENT OPTIONS 

Parent Teacher Interviews 
Parent / Teacher interviews will be held this term during 
Week 10. Below is a timetable for when teachers will be 
released to conduct interviews. Please complete the 
attached slip to the classroom teacher with your 
preferred time, child’s name and class. Every effort will be 
made to comply with your request. You will be notified 
with the time and place for your interview. If the time you 
are given is not suitable please contact your child’s 
teacher to arrange a more convenient time. 

Monday 

27th June 

Tuesday 

28h June 

Wednesday 

29th June 

Thursday 

30th June 

3/4R 

4/5/6H 

5/6P 

1/2B 

K/1Z 

KW 

2/3S 

5/6CC 

Parent Teacher Interviews 

I would like to discuss the progress of: 

1..................................................................................................... 

 

2..................................................................................................... 

 

3..................................................................................................... 

Please circle Class & time preference 

Preferred time slot 

1. 2.00pm - 3.15pm 

2. 3.15pm - 5.30 pm 

Day   Classes 

Mon 27/6  3/4R & 4/5/6H 

Tues 286  5/6P & 1/2B 

Wed 29/6  K/1Z & KW 

Thurs 30/6  2/3S & 5/6CC 

Parents/Caregivers Attending:  

Name_____________________________________ 

Name________________________________________________ 


